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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE  
Performance Measurement and Member Engagement (PMME) 

Committee 

 Meeting Link: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88287385917?pwd=aOXKDgBaYlPSqdb9r7jehfuUE6mYj8.1  

 
Zoom Meeting  

Dial In: 1 720 928 9299  
Zoom Meeting ID: 882 8738 5917  

Passcode: 951193  
 

July 24, 2025 

1. Welcome, Introductions and Housekeeping 

Voting Members Present: Bethany Pray (CCLP), Daphne McCabe (Boulder County 
Public Health), Bob Conkey (Health First Colorado member), Brent Pike (Health 
First Colorado Member), Samantha Fields (Health First Colorado member), Ealasha 
Vaughner (Health First Colorado member), Janelle Jenkins (Health First Colorado 
member), Jennie Munthali (CDPHE). 

Voting Members Absent: Mike Morosits (Colorado Community Health Network), 
Fatima Kiass (Empowered Connections) 

Daphne McCabe, PMME Co-Chair, opened the meeting by welcoming participants, 
reviewing housekeeping items, and confirming attendance. Voting members 
introduced themselves. The May meeting minutes were reviewed and approved. 

2. ACC Phase III Change Management Updates (Andrea Bradley, HCPF) 

Andrea Bradley, HCPF, provided an overview of the change management process 
for ACC Phase III. She highlighted the steps being taken to track issues and ensure 
smooth implementation. Committee members discussed how concerns raised by 
providers and members will be logged, monitored, and resolved. Questions 
centered on how communication will flow between HCPF, RAEs, and community 
partners during the transition. 

Committee member comments included: 

- A committee member asked how HCPF will track recurring provider concerns 
during the transition. 
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- Another member raised the importance of timely communication with community 
organizations. 

- A member noted concern about the impact of staffing shortages on 
implementation. 

3. Legislative Update (Jo Donlin, HCPF) 

Jo Donlin, HCPF, shared updates from the most recent legislative session. She 
summarized key bills affecting Medicaid, behavioral health services, and care 
coordination. Committee members asked clarifying questions about funding 
changes and implementation timelines. Jo noted that HCPF is developing guidance 
to help stakeholders understand the impacts of the legislation. 

Committee member comments included: 

- One member asked whether new legislation would change eligibility rules for 
certain populations. 

- A question was raised about how funding adjustments would be distributed across 
RAEs. 

- Members expressed interest in receiving a written summary of the session 
highlights. 

4. ACC Phase III Attribution (Matt Lanphier, HCPF) 

Matt Lanphier, HCPF, reviewed the attribution process for ACC Phase III. He 
explained how members will be assigned to RAEs under the new structure and the 
methods used to ensure accuracy. Committee members discussed challenges 
related to continuity of care and member awareness. Suggestions were made to 
enhance outreach and ensure members understand their assignments and options. 

Committee member comments included: 

- A member asked how attribution changes will affect care coordination for high-
need members. 

- Another member raised concerns about members not understanding their new 
assignments. 

- It was suggested that clearer outreach materials be developed for both 
members and providers. 
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5. Next Steps and Wrap Up (Daphne McCabe, PMME Co-Chair) 

The meeting concluded with an open discussion facilitated by Daphne McCabe. 
Members reflected on the updates and next steps. No public comment was 
provided.  

Committee member comments included: 

- Members reflected on the importance of monitoring member experience during 
Phase III implementation. 

- A suggestion was made to schedule a deeper dive session on attribution impacts 
in the fall. 

The next PMME Subcommittee meeting is August 28, 2025. 

 

Auxiliary aids and services for individuals with disabilities and language services 
for individuals whose first language is not English may be provided upon request. 
Please notify Erin Herman at erin.herman@state.co.us or the Civil Rights Officer 
at hcpf504ada@state.co.us at least one week prior to the meeting to make 
arrangements. 

Las ayudas y servicios auxiliares para individuos con discapacidades y servicios de 
idiomas para individuos cuyo idioma materno no sea inglés pueden estar 
disponibles por solicitud. Comuníquese con Erin Herman 
a erin.herman@state.co.us o con el oficial de derechos civiles 
a hcpf504ada@state.co.us al menos una semana antes de la reunión para hacer los 
arreglos necesarios.  
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